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INVITE SOMEONE TO JOIN THE  
SOTOYOME AMERICAN LEGION FAMILY  

TODAY! 

 Sotoyome Post Meetings  

American Legion: Postponed 
Executive Board Meeting: Postponed 

SAL: Postponed 
AL & SAL meetings at Villa Chanticleer Annex  

Auxiliary:  Postponed 
(Eddyôs House in Windsor) 

   Legion Riders: Postponed  
Maryôs Pizza, Safeway Shopping Center Windsor  

Government is run by  
people who show up. 

Coronavirus shelter in place directive impacts Legion activities. 

http://www.healdsburgamericanlegion.org/
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Spring has brought a new way of living to all of us. The 
Coronavirus, Covid-19. Staying home. Keeping our  
distance. Being aware of washing our hands more.  
Having the kids out of school. Sonoma County just  
announced that they have extended schools being closed  
to May 1. Sorry parents. I wish the best to all of us to 
get through this time with our health and sanity. Please reach out to me if you 
know of any veterans, or anyone who is in need due this crisis. Many are out of 
work and many could be out of money soon. We are the American Legion,  
Veterans helping Veterans.  Please check in with your friends and relatives to 
make sure they are handling this okay and let them know we are all in this  
together, to help each other.  
 
Keeping with the requirement to avoid crowds and to shelter in place, I have  
cancelled the Executive Board meeting on Monday, April 6th at the Annex and the 
Post meeting on April 9th at the Annex. I am checking into doing the meetings by 

way of a computer program where everyone can call in and listen and talk. I will provide more  information on how 
this works later when I set up the call with the company. It is easy. You call a number and then enter a PIN that is 
provided with the information and then you are connected with everyone who has signed on. You can also be on 
your computer with the link that is provided. I do ask that you leave your phone and your computer microphone on 
mute until you have something to say. Otherwise everyone hears the background noise of the dogs barking, the cats 
fighting, the TV, people talking, family arguments, embarrassing conversations, etc.  It is very distracting and hard 
for everyone to hear what we all have to say. 
Most important for this monthôs meeting are the nominations for next yearôs officers. Please email or call me with 
any names that you think would be good for a position. Step up yourself for a position. I, and the past officers, will 
still be around to provide support for new officers to keeping Post 111 the great Post that it always has been. 
 
Nominations so far are: Commander, Dave Meyers; 1st Vice, Charles Whitmore; 2nd Vice, Joey Gogue; Adjutant, 
Sarah Rafal; Finance, Miguel Correa; Sgt at Arms, Joel Defreitas; Chaplain, Jerry Jaramillo;  
Historian, Harold Bagdonas; Judge Advocate, Ed Doitteau.   
 
There is a push for blood donations due to people self-isolating at home. The local supply is dangerously low. IF 
you are healthy and can donate blood or platelets, please check into doing this. It is always like getting a mini  
physical because they check your blood to see if anything is going on with you. Help save someoneôs life, maybe 
your own. 

 
Please stay safe and observe the guidelines that we are all under to protect all of us so we ALL can make it through 

this.  Be Safe. ~Tim 

Commander Tim Madura 
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Chaplains Corner  

Need someone to talk to?   
You or someone in the family ill?   
Know of a Veteran who needs help?   

Start with a phone call to your Chaplain.  
 

Post:  Padre Jerry Jaramillo  707-239-1811              
Auxiliary:  Mary Matthews  707-688-6554 
Squadron: Jerry Jaramillo 707-239-1811 
Riders:  Father Ed Howell   707-292-8033 

Adjutant Update 
At the present time Post membership is approximately  
95% .  If you have not renewed your Post or Sons 
 membership you can either renew online at: 
https://calegion.org (click the Membership tab), or you 
can mail a check made out to the American Legion to  
Post Office Box 281, Healdsburg, CA 95448. 
Auxiliary dues can be mailed to Post Office Box 174, 
Healdsburg, CA 95448. 
If you are experiencing a financial hardship, let us 
know. 
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Saturday March 7th was the Past  
Commanders and Past Presidents Dinner. My wife and 
I had a great time seeing all of our friends and sharing 
good times. After that night no one knew how our 
world was going to change. Our meeting in April is  
cancelled as were events all over the Bay Area.  
I think about all of you and our troubled times as we 
are unable to meet or even ride. I very much miss our 
meeting's, it's very hard times now. Reach out to help a 
neighbor, friends and be helpful to one another.  

~Ron 
 
 
 

 
 

I sincerely hope everyone is staying quarantined and positive in this time of  
crisis. For those that do not know, I am an active duty National Guard Soldier  
assigned to the 223rd Military Intelligence Battalion, stationed in San  
Francisco. At the request of Governor Newsom, the California Guard activated 
resources to support the Governor's priority efforts. My Brigade was activated on 
20 March 2020 for Emergency State Active Duty in response to COVID-19. Many 
food banks are currently experiencing a decline in volunteers due to COVID-19 
and the shelter in place order. So, on Saturday, 21-22 March 2020, Soldiers from 
my Battalion assisted food distribution warehouses in Sacramento County and on 
23 March 2020 we went to San Jose to assist in making emergency food boxes and 
delivering food to vulnerable populations. Keep in mind this mission is strictly 
humanitarian and know the CAL GUARD STANDS READY TO SERVE OUR 
STATE. More than 19,000 Airmen, Soldiers, and State Guardsmen have been 
alerted and stand ready to support the Governor and the residents of California. 

Practice social distancing, wash your hands, and ensure you check on each other!   ~Sarah 

ALR President Ron Krudop 

ALR Vice President Sarah Rafal 


